
DALE TOWN BOARD MEETING 
         FEBRUARY 12, 2024 
DALE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

 
 

Chairperson Wunderlich called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m., with Supervisor Hopfensperger, Supervisor 
and Fire Chief Chad Degal, Treasurer Sandy Noffke, Attorney Erik Forsgren, and residents present.   
 
Public Input: 

• New London School Board candidate Nate Grundy introduced himself as a candidate on the April 
2, 2024 Spring Election ballot. 

• Resident Lynn Hicks thanked the board for adding a message asking residents to please shovel 
their sidewalks on the sign and website.   

 
Outagamie County Officer was not present.   
 
Supervisor Degal made a motion to allow the Hortonville Food Pantry use of the Municipal Building for their 
annual coat distribution, volunteer luncheon and toy distribution, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, 
motion carried.   
 
A certified survey map for Degal has been tabled until next month. 

 

Fire Chief Degal reported seventeen calls for the month of January; thirteen EMS calls and four car accidents.   
Discussion took place regarding ten replacement tires for truck 3121.   
 
Three building permits were issued in January; no new homes.  
 
The planning commission met February 5, 2024.  One certified survey map was reviewed.   
 
The Rabbit Road extension project may not be ready for completion this year.  A grind and reclaim on Winchester 
Road south of Cedar Road was discussed.   
 
Supervisor Hopfensperger made a motion to approve the minutes of the January meetings, seconded by 
Supervisor Degal, motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 

• The onsite audit was completed February 1st.  

• Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report subject to audit, seconded 
by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion carried.   

 
Supervisor Hopfensperger will be attending the Wisconsin Town’s Association District meeting in Stevens Point. 
 
Supervisor Degal made a motion to pay bills starting with check #20435 – 20528, seconded by Supervisor 
Hopfensperger, motion carried.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.     
 
These minutes are unapproved and subject to final board approval.   Jenny Hunt, Clerk 


